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Volume 11, Issue 2 

Giving Back to Our School   Steven Loretero, Foundation President 

T hirty years ago in our nation’s bicentennial 
year, Kalāheo High School held its first 

commencement for 205 graduates.  Since then, 
over 7000 seniors have achieved Kalāheo alum-
ni status.  Many have left Hawaii to pursue edu-
cation and careers on the mainland and around 
the world. 

Our alumni are doctors, lawyers, scientists, 
technicians, athletes, business owners, laborers, 
community leaders, and educators (including a 
few now at Kalāheo).  They serve in every 
branch of the military, both at home and abroad.  
Many Kalāheo alumni are proud parents of sec-
ond generation Mustangs.   

In fact, most of this newsletter is about our 
alumni.  As a 1983 Kalāheo graduate, I want 
other alumni to share my convictions about giv-
ing back to the school which guided us toward 
productive, successful futures.   

Consider this scenario:  If only 50% of 
Kalāheo’s alumni joined the Foundation with at 
least a $25 annual donation, our endowment 
would increase by over $87,000 each year, soon 
creating a sizeable permanent source of funds. 

Teachers and school programs always have 
needs for which the DOE does not provide.  For 

O n Sunday evening, May 28, the Kalāheo 
Alumni and Community Luau brought to-

gether 75 alumni, faculty, staff, retirees and 
friends for a traditional luau feast prepared by 
caterer Williard Holck (76).  Joe Ka-
malamalama/Guy Benson and Friends provided 
the music and the verdict was, “Hey, these guys 
are really good!”  (Joe, a Kailua High graduate, 
attended Kalaheo Hillside Intermediate in the 
late 1960s before the high school conversion.) 

 There was great food,  “talk story” socializ-
ing, and a short program as board members 
spoke briefly of Foundation projects and school 
needs.  Special recognition was given to the The 
Ress Family, dubbed “Kalāheo’s First Fami-
ly.” (See photos, page 6.) 

Longtime supporters of the school since their 
years as Kalāheo parents, Bob and Paula Ress 
are still graffiti-busting the Mokapu wall.  Paula 
has a long tenure on the Foundation board.  The 
marquee that once stood between the auto shop 
and the highway was known as “Paula’s Sign” 
because she fought so hard to get it erected de-
spite environmental studies and other impedi-
ments.  (The marquee was recently felled by the 
ravages of time.)   

Last year, their airline pilot son Alex Ress 
(90) was elected Foundation vice president and 
immediately launched alumni/foundation T-shirt 
sales.  (See ad, page 12.) Doctor-daughter Mari-
sa Ress Nguyen (88)—along with her family—
has come home, and we know she’ll find ways 

to support the school.  
Librarian Martha Robertson recalls:  “Years 

after Alex and Marisa had officially departed 
the premises, I drove onto campus one week-
end morning and saw Bob, Paula and Alex 
planting a bed of orange-flowering plants 
around the school’s Iliaina Street sign.  Now, 
that’s what I call being true to your school!” 

The second annual luau is scheduled for 
Sunday, May 6, 2007.  Mark your calendar 
now! 

Kalāheo Community Gathers at Alumni-Sponsored Luau 

Read more and join the Mustang eRegistry at www.kalaheofoundation.org. 

Alex Ress, Foundation VP, sells the first Kalāheo 
Alumni T-shirt to Tori McClaran Toles(76). 

example, this school year, Kalāheo will initiate 
the first of several Smaller Learning Commu-
nities by establishing ninth grade houses to 
address the specific academic, social and emo-
tional needs of this age group.   

Foundation grants—as well as alumni advi-
sory board members, career speakers, and 
mentors—can support these communities of 
students and teachers.  By giving our time, 
energy and money, we can help Kalāheo’s kids 
achieve and excel.  

If you need other reasons to give, consider 
honoring teachers, parents, siblings or friends.  
Or, donate memorial gifts for classmates who 
passed away much too soon.   As always, I 
thank our current members for their generous 
support.   

Many years may separate us from our days 
at Kalāheo, but let’s always remember the 
words of our alma mater:  “Though we leave 
for distant places, our hearts with you remain.”   

Mahalo nui! 
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To make donations, 
join the Mustang eRegistry, 

find out about reunions, 
purchase yearbooks, 
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or call 808-254-7900. 
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Alumni Updates 

1970s 
Curtiss Briggs (76) now lives in Temecula, 
CA, but this Kailua kid’s fond memories of 
Andy’s Drive-Inn on Oneawa Street led to the 
publication of his adapted Andy’s Mac Salad 
recipe in the Honolulu Star-Bulletin last Sep-
tember.  (See recipe, page 11.) 

Michelle Herras (76) married Kalaheo class-
mate Ricky Mattos (76) in 2002.  They live in 
Marysville and San Jose, CA.  Ricky is a TV 
director for the California State Assembly. 

George Wong (77), in Baghdad since August 
2005, is Chief of Fire Operations running five 
fire stations with over 70 personnel.  For the 
27-year veteran firefighter, “action in Iraq” 
includes responding to structural and helicop-
ter fires, car bombings, EMS such as gunshot 
wounds, vehicles accidents and other emer-
gencies. 

Paul Schrader (78), a federal firefighter, died 

in November 2005 at Castle Medical Center in 
Kailua. 

Sheridan McCaffree (79) resides in Oklaho-
ma and is executive director of the Board of 
Regents of Oklahoma Colleges.  She has  fond 
memories of her days in Dr. Schlosser’s year-
book and English classes and says, “I still 
have my copy of One Flew Over the Cuckoo’s 
Nest.” 

1980s 
May Okihiro (80), pediatrician at the 
Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center, 
also does research with the UH Department of 

Pediatrics.  A self-described late-bloomer, 
she’s married with two children—Mariko, 3, 
and Michael, 16 months. 

Corey Voss (83) was killed on June 12 when 
a Roberts Hawai‘i tour bus slammed into his 
SUV as he was driving home after surfing. 

1990s 
Francie Luana Whitfield (90) is a reservist 
in the military, music store retailer, Denny’s 
server and single parent who enjoys learning 
about Web designing and photography.  Fran-
cie relates news of classmate and life long 
Kailua resident Noah Nugent (90) who suf-
fered severe burns last year in a boat explosion 
off Portlock.  The Hawaiian Sailing Canoe 
Association has announced a “Friends of Noah 
Nugent” fund—details at www.hsca.biz. 

Peter Miller (91), a pilot for Hawai‘i Air Am-
bulance, was killed  along with two colleagues 
when their plane crashed on Maui in March. 

Mark Slaton (92), Air Force Major flying F-
15Es at Seymour Johnson AFB, NC, is mar-
ried to the former Traci Thoman of Hyde 
Park, NY.  They have three children—ages 4, 
2 and 1—with another due in February.   

Myah Moore (99) earned her Master’s from 
Columbia University and still lives in New 
York City.  

In Memoriam 
 

Paul Schrader 
Class of 1978 

 

Corey Voss 
Class of 1983 

 

Peter Miller 
Class of 1992 

 

Cheyne Gilman-D'Adamo 
Class of 2002 

 

Shery-Lyn Villalon 
Class of 2002  

 

With deepest sympathy 
to their families. 

Firefighter George Wong (77) with Iraqi 
kids at the scene of a car accident. 
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Christine Snyder Memorial Plaque 
Dedication Set for September 11, 2006 

On Monday, September 11, 2006, the Alumni 
Association will dedicate a memorial stone and plaque for  
Christine Snyder, the Kalāheo graduate aboard United 
Airlines Flight #93 which crashed in Pennsylvania almost 
five years ago. 

The memorial will be placed alongside the golden 
shower tree planted in 2002 honoring Christine, a 1983 
alumna and arborist with the Outdoor Circle.  The tree 
thrives on the Kalaheo campus in front of A-Building.   

Board member Wade Nakashima has coordinated this 
entire project.  The stone and plaque are being donated by 
Ameron Hawai‘i and retired Ameron employee Bob Bater.  
(Bob’s son is a junior at Kalāheo.)  

Alumni and others are invited to attend this event,  
Please call the school for details—254-7900. 

 

Alumni Participate in “I Love Kailua” Town Party 2006 

 

ALL ALUMNI & FACULTY 

Help us keep track of you by 
joining the Mustang eRegistry. 

 
By registering at our Web site, you will help 

reunion planners and can easily contact 
Kalāheo classmates and faculty. 

 

• Go to www.kalaheofoundation.org. 

• Click Mustang eRegistry. 

• Click Not Registered. 

• Fill in the blanks. 

• Click Submit. 

Foundation President Steven Loretero (right) and board 
member Wade Nakashima (center) assist Alex Ress, booth 
organizer. 

The 14th annual “I Love Kailua” Town Party was a lit-
tle unusual because, for the first time, the Kalāheo High 
School Foundation and Alumni Association set up a booth 
to promote its cause.  

Compared with that other Kailua high school, our booth 
was modest, but alumni Wade Nakashima, Steven Loret-
ero, Alex Ress and Vanessa Yaeger shared the duties, 
chatting with friends, alumni and other passers-by. 

A fundraiser for the Lani-Kailua Outdoor Circle on the 
last Sunday in April, this festive event was the perfect 
place to experience Kailua, enjoy great food, listen to live 
music, and meet old friends, including those long-lost high 
school classmates. 

Nicely shaded by the trees down the middle of the road, 

food and plant vendors, craft folks, organizations and 
thousands of people took to the main street in front of 
Longs Drug, Macy’s and beyond. 

If all this sounds like a good time, the Foundation can 
use your help next year.  Now, if we can just find some 
alums to carry our banner in Kailua’s ever-popular Fourth 
of July Parade!  

To volunteer for either event, e-mail Steven Loretero at 
sloretero@kalaheofoundation.org.  



SEPTEMBER 
The Welcome Back Assembly kicks off the new school 
year.  Open House brings hundreds of parents to campus 
for brief informational class sessions with teachers.  Col-
lege 101 Night and Senior Night help parents and stu-
dents plan for the future.  The mandated School Commu-
nity Council begins work on the Kalāheo Academic and 
Financial Plan for School Year 2006-2007.  For the second 
year, the Joint Venture Educational Fund underwrites 
Challenge Day, a program to help students focus on inter-
personal relationships and improve the school’s overall 
social atmosphere.  “Switchin’ Da Mix” is this year’s Stu-
dent Government theme as student leaders focus on de-
veloping new and “switching up” older traditions. 
 
OCTOBER 
With a “Bringing It Home” theme, Homecoming Week 
includes an assembly, lunch activities, spirit dinner, foot-
ball game against the Waialua Bulldogs, and homecoming 
dance.  On National “Make-A-Difference Day” parents, 
students and staff work on campus improvements.  The 
Kaulana Chapter of the National Honor Society sponsors 
the first of two annual Blood Bank of Hawai‘i Blood 
Drives in the library.  Kalāheo fully implements 
MealTime, a computerized system for purchasing school 
meals. 
 
NOVEMBER 
Treetops Restaurant at Paradise Park in Mānoa is the sce-
ne of the annual Senior Luau.  The Junior Varsity Foot-
ball team makes it to the OIA playoffs and is declared co-
champs of the White Division. The Men’s Volleyball 
team captures the OIA Title for the second year.  The 
Kalāheo community discusses the  Academic and Finan-
cial plan at a  PTSA/Community meeting.  Planning for 
Project Grad is in full gear with car washes, HI 5 recy-
cling and other fundraisers. 
 
DECEMBER 
The History Fair and Breakfast Potluck features dis-
plays, mini-theater, documentaries and other presentations 
sponsored by the Ninth Grade Transition Team and the 
Social Studies Department.  Student leaders attend the 
State Student Conference.  Rising Starz Assembly rec-
ognizes talented student performers.  Associated Students 
of Kalāheo (ASK) sponsor Winter Spirit Week.  Cadets 
attend the  annual ROTC Winter Ball is at the Conven-
tion Center for an island wide celebration.  NJROTC Spe-
cial Operations return to Schofield Barracks to defend 
their Adventure Training Test Championship and return 
with three first place and one second place trophy. 
JANUARY 
Senior Financial Aid Information Night is attended by 
interested students and parents.  Semester exams assess 
students’ learning.  "Dancing in the Streets" is the theme 

of ASK’s New Year’s Dance in the cafeteria featuring 
clever decorations using a cityscape and lights.  DECA col-
lects 600 pounds of canned goods and other food items for 
the Hawai‘i Food Bank.  Continuing their Project Grad 
fund raising, parent organizers sponsor a raffle ticket draw-
ing for six Chevron gas cards, each worth $500. 
 
FEBRUARY 
The Women's Softball Team earns the 2006 OIA Division 
II Championship.  Entrepreneurs in the Probability and 
Statistics class organize student-run businesses to create a 
financial plan and start up a profitable business:  Phatty 
Plate Lunches, Mista Freeze, Billy Wonka, Kalaheo Wear, 
Asian Express, Chix of '06 and K.B.H.   The new Kalāheo 
Fan Club initiates fund raising to purchase and install ceil-
ing fans in all classrooms. 
 
MARCH 
Throughout the month, sophomores complete mandatory 
Hawai‘i State Assessment testing.  Junior Varsity Boys, 
Girls, and Mixed Canoe Paddling Teams take first place 
in the OIA Championships.  Through social studies classes, 
ASK conductions elections for school year 2006-07. 
 
APRIL 
ASK plans a Spring Spirit Week and a Spring Leader-
ship Camp.  The entire student body and faculty/staff par-
ticipate in a mandatory off-campus evacuation to Kawai 
Nui Neighborhood Park, a walking distance of .55 miles; an 
evaluating official comments,  “It was the best evacuation 
I’ve seen.”  To fund student scholarships and the Kalāheo 
Fan Club, the PTSA holds its successful annual Silent Auc-
tion and Wine-Tasting is at Luana Hills Country Club.  
Project Grad continues its fund raising efforts with Koala 
Moa Chicken Sale and Holiday Travel Giveaway. 
 
MAY 
It was a “Midsummer’s Night Dream” at the Hyatt Regen-
cy, venue for the Junior/Senior Prom.  The success of the 
Multicultural Assembly ensures it will be an annual event 
where students and faculty display multi-talents, highlight-
ing songs and dances from many cultures.  Teacher Ap-
preciation Week celebrates our faculty with breakfasts, 
luncheons, snacks and expressions of appreciation.  The 
annual NJROTC Banquet, Anatomy Night and Academ-
ic Awards Ceremony involve students, faculty and fami-
lies in recognizing students’ learning and other achieve-
ments.  Other end-of-the year events include a Farewell 
Assembly, Aloha Dance, Shakespeare Festival and ASK 
Leadership Banquet.  On May 28th, the Kalāheo High 
School Foundation and Alumni Association’s Community 
Luau draws approximately 75 loyal Mustangs to the gym.  
Seven  athletes place in various events at the Windward 
Area Special Olympics at Kaiser High School. 
 
 

(Continued on page 9) 

School Highlights 2005-2006    Karen Kanda, Board Member and Kalāheo Vice Principal 
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Luau:  Food, friends, music and memories 
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MOSTLY SEVENTY-SIXERS—CLOCKWISE  

Caterer Willard Holck and event chairman Wade 
Nakashima have everything under control. 

Susie Edgar looks forward to local kine grinds. 

Mike Gillan explains things to Rayette Santos   
and Cindy Gaspar. 

Jay Atkins helps serve Athletic Director Lew 
Fuddy and others in the buffet line. 

Joe Kamalamalama/Guy Benson and Friends 
impressed the crowd with their excellent and 

varied sounds. Joe is a Kalāheo Hillside 
Intermediate and Kailua High grad. 

JU LY  2006  



Luau:  Thoughtful words of hail and farewell 
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Vice principal, former social studies 
teacher and Foundation board 
member Karen Kanda applauds the 
festivities. 

President Steven Loretero  (83) 
describes Foundation projects and 
our mission to promote student 
achievement and academic 
excellence.   

Departing teachers say, 
”We don’t want to leave, 
but we can’t afford to 
stay!” 

 
 
 

 

Left:  Jason MacFarland, 
James Larocca.   
 
Right:  Jody McGough 
with husband and new 
baby. 

Board member Martha Robertson takes the mike to recognize Kalāheo’s First Family, 
(See page 1 article.)  Left to right below are Dr. Thinh Nguyen, Clare Connors (Mrs. 
Alex), Paula and Bob Ress, and (far right) Dr. Marisa Ress Nguyen (88). Also at the table 
are Ed and Ellen Libby (retired English teacher, second from right).  Not in photo:  Alex 
Ress (90) who was busy selling T-shirts. 
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Luau:  See you next year! 

PAST & PRESENT FACULTY & STAFF 

Front:  Martha Robertson, Ellen Libby, Sara 
Iwai, June Char.  Middle: April Inouye, 
Jason MacFarland, Dr. James Schlosser, 
Lewis Fuddy.   Back:  Kim Koopman, Richard 
Lau, Jody McGough, Karen Kanda, Allan 
Takeshita, James Larocca. 

FIRST LADIES 

Left to right:  Brenda Lowrey, Tori McClaran, Cindy Gas-
par, loyal supporters from Kalāheo’s first graduating class. 

SECOND 
GENERATION 

ASK 
President 
2006-2007 
Lindsey 
Nakashima, 
daughter of 
Wade 
Nakashima, 
Class of 1976. 

GIRL TALK 
Geralyn Holck, Janice Edgar, Susie Edgar 

JU LY  2006  

MIGHTY MUSTANGS 
Row 1:  Deborah Carreira, April Inouye, Tanya 
McBride, Janice Edgar, Alfred Carreira, Susie 
Edgar.  Row 2:  Rayette Santos, Brenda 
Lowrey, Tori McClaran, Cindy Gaspar, Alex 
Ress.  Row 3:  Mike Gillan, Jay Atkins, Steven 
Loretero, Sonny Harbottle.   Row 4:  Willard 
Holck, Kaipo Cullen, Wade Nakashima, 
Denise Capanas, Neil Bowers  
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CLOCKWISE 

Sharon with longtime colleagues Martha 
Robertson, Jane Hartling, and Linda Hess. 

Sharon with retired colleagues Karen Saiki, Sharon 
Shiraki and un-retired Karen Kanda. 

Sharon with Wine:  “I hope it’s enough.” 

Sharon performs tassel changeover,            
graduating at last. 

Sharon with Principal Jim Schlosser who offered 
praise, admiration, and congratulations. 

  

 

2005 RETIREES 
 

Left 
Barry Mumper 
Sharon Shiraki 

Andrea Kitaoka 
 

Right 
Pat Middlesworth  

Faculty Retirements 
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Faculty Updates 

Sharon Ehrhorn, a 37-year 
veteran of the Kalāheo social 
studies department, retired in 
June 2006.  During those 
years, Ehrhorn taught thou-
sands of Kalāheo students in 
Economics, American Prob-
lems, Global Studies, and 
Advanced Placement Euro-
pean History.  But, she says, 
“Street Law was probably 
my favorite course; a team of students entered and won the 
State Mock Trial competition.” 

Several of her former students have also be-
come teachers, including Toni Childers who taught at 
Kalāheo and Vanessa Yaeger Souki, currently on the facul-
ty.  Ehrhorn has fond memories of participating in gradua-
tions at the Waikīkī Shell with colleague Ellen Libby.   

Even though she is now on endless “summer vacation,” 
Ehrhorn recently said, “With the current crazy world situa-
tion, I will almost miss not being in the classroom to give 
background and points of view.  I'm still clipping news arti-
cles and thinking about bulletin boards.” 

Beth Fincke will officially retire in a few months.  She 
left Kalāheo in June 2005 intending to retire but took a po-
sition in a State DOE office.  Fincke started her Kalāheo 
career 39 years ago in 1967 at Kalāheo Hillside Intermedi-
ate and was on leave during the 1973-74 and 1984-85 
school years.  A teacher with many talents, Fincke taught 
various levels of intermediate and secondary Spanish, Ge-
ography, Hawaiian History, Pre-Algebra, German, Drama, 
Theatre History, American Problems, Global Studies, U.S. 
History, Advanced Placement U.S. History, and Newswrit-

JUNE 

Castle Foundation generously donates four brand new Mi-
rage canoes and a three-pronged canoe trailer for the 
Kalāheo Canoe Club; paddlers performed 100 hours of 
community service for each canoe.  The canoes are blessed 
and named Kalāheo, Malama, Kilakila and Kalioholokai.  
The annual Commencement Ceremony takes place at the 
Blaisdell Arena on Friday, June 2, at 7:00 pm, immediately 
followed by Project Grad activities at Schofield Barracks. 
 

SUMMER 

No summer school is offered due to a short vacation dictat-
ed by the new school year calendar.  Instead, students re-
cover credits through supervised online PLATO courses 
held in the Kalāheo Library and other on-campus locations.  
School year 2006-2007 commences on July 25 and includes 

(Continued from page 4) 

School Highlights 2005-2006 

a one-week break in October, three weeks at Christmas, 
and two in the spring. 
 

Visit the Kalāheo High School Web site at 
http://kalaheoh.k12.hi.us/schoolsite. 

ing, including producing the student newspaper.  

Additionally, she and colleague Barry Mumper taught 
Electronic Media, helping students produce closed-circuit 
“Kalāheo Morning News” broadcasts shown at the start of 
each school day.  With colleague John Connelly, she 
taught U.S. History and American Problems/Global Stud-
ies in the Communications Academy. 

Beyond the classroom, Fincke advised the German 
Club, Pacific and Asian Affairs Council, Student Govern-
ment, Kalāheo Theatre So-
ciety, International Thespi-
an Society Kalāheo Chap-
ter, and the classes of 1982 
and 1994.   

Fincke was  involved in 
one way or another with 
many graduation ceremo-
nies, including the one and 
only on-campus commence-
ment when the Class of 
1994 graduated in the gym.  
For many years, she was 
also a lunch server in the Kalāheo Cafeteria, answering the 
call for adult help to speed students through the lines. 

Both Ehrhorn and Fincke served on the Kalāheo Foun-
dation board in the organization’s early years. 

 

Other recently retired Kalāheo teachers are Barry 
Mumper, Sharon Shiraki, Andrea Kitaoka, Pat Mid-
dlesworth and Gary Hirata.  Phil Chase, former Kalāheo 
librarian, retired this year from Kahuku Elementary.  
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Financial Report  James P. Hasselman, CPA, Foundation Treasurer 

Mahalo to our most generous donors 

Receipts and Income 
 

Contributions     $2,746.60 
Mutual funds, gain        842.17 
Bank interest income     __ 65.81 

Total receipts and income     3654.58 
 

Disbursements 
 

Grants to Kalāheo High School 
Literary Magazine            400.00 

Grants to students 
   Masagatani scholarship  500.00 

Anonymous scholarship  210.00    
 Total grants                              ________     1110.00 

Postage         260.22 
Web site hosting        207.80 
 Total disbursements    1,578.02 

 
 Net increase in net assets                 2,481.74 

 
Net Assets as of December 31, 2004              57,526.70 
 

Net Assets as of December 31, 2005            $59,603.26 
 

 Financial Position 
 

Assets: 
 

Time certificate of deposit              $22,000.00 
Vanguard Asset Allocation Fund                 6,180.06 
Vanguard Growth & Income Fund                 5,703.94 
Vanguard 500 Index Fund                  5,359.41 
Checking account                 20,359.85 

 Total Assets                    $59,603.26 
 
Net Assets: 
 

Temporarily restricted 
Class ‘98, hold until 2008         5,597.14 
Class ‘02, sound equipment        3,225.14 
Various donors, computers         1,050.00        9,922.28 

 
Permanently restricted endowment     1490.00 
Unrestricted 

Board designated, endowment  17,243.41 
Undesignated        30,947.57      48,190.98 
 

Total Net Assets               $59,603.26 

KALĀHEO HIGH SCHOOL FOUNDATION FINANCIAL REPORT  
FOR THE YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31, 2005 
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KALĀHEO COAT-OF-ARMS 

Symbolism 
 

Lamp — Knowledge 

Quill & Scroll — Scholarship 

Hand Clasp — Unity 

Letter “K”—Athletics 

Palette & Drama Mask—The Arts 

Mustang — Mascot 

 

See full-color version 

in our online edition. 

We gratefully acknowledge cumulative donations from our most generous 
contributors since inception.  In addition to graduation years for alumni, the 
following designations are given:  F/S = Faculty/Staff, Past or Present; S = 
Supporter 

$5000-5999 

Class of 1998  

 
$4000-4999 

Kalāheo Faculty  
and Staff 
 
$3000-3999 

Kalāheo Alumni 

Class of 1976  

Class of 2002  

Sarah Fincke 

$2000-2999 

Class of 1990  
Tesoro/BHP 
Wade Nakashima (76) 
Russ & Martha Robertson (S, F) 
 
$1000-1999 
Class of 1994 
Patrick Chu (76) 
Richard Dahl (S) 
Bethanne McMonigle Enoki (77) 
Carin Goo (F) 
Frank & Ernesta Masagatani (S) 
Kelly Morrow Pettit (79) 
Peter Ranta (85) 
$500-999 
Class of 1977 

Class of 1978 
Lorinda Akita (F) 
Diane Barker (76) 
Mike Fernandez (76) 
Michelle Chang Higa (84) 
Richard Hong (S) 
Shirley Ikeda (S) 
Pauline McNeil (S) 
Mae Okihiro (80) 
Peter Ranta (85) 
Alex Ress (90) 
Paula Ress (S) 
Karen Saiki (F) 
Jeff Yee (90) 
 
 
 



Past and Present 
 

Sarah Fincke 
Sara Iwai 
Becky Kam-Locascio 
Karen Kanda 
Jonathan Kawai 
Martha Robertson 
Gwen Shigekane 
Rosemarie Warriner 
 

Supporters 
 

Richard Dahl 
Jean Ernst 
Robert & Pat Herlinger 
Robert & Paula Ress 
 

A NOSTALGIC 
TREAT! 

 

Andy’s Drive In 

Wesley Michael 
 
Class of 1985 
Peter Ranta 
Lori Ann Schrader 

Angelot 
 

Class of 1988 
James Shigekane 
 

Class of 1990 
Jeffrey Yee 
 

Class of 1993 
Jenny Lau Bradbury 
David Fujiyama 
 

Class of 1999 
Myah Moore 
Vanessa Yaeger Souki 
Class of 2005 
Brittany Trenker 
 

Faculty and Staff, 

   Name:  __________________________________________________________ (Maiden Name ___________________________) 

   Street/P.O. Box __________________________________ City ________________________ State ________ Zip ______________ 

   Phone (Home) __________________ (Work) __________________ (Fax) _______________E-mail__________________________ 

  $ 5   Current Student, c/o 20____ 

  $15   Member 

  $25   Orange 

  $50   Blue 

  $100   Mustang 

 $250+  Blue Ribbon 

 Other:  ______________ 

ALUMNI UPDATE:   (Please provide information about yourself—education, marriage, family, career, achievements—for 

publication in our next newsletter): ____________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Checks payable to Kalāheo High School Foundation.  Mail your tax deductible donation to:   
Kalāheo High School Foundation,  730 Iliaina Street, Kailua, HI  96734-1815.   
Or, make your donation via PayPal at our Web site: www.kalaheofoundation.org. 
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 Kalāheo Alumnus, Class of _____ 

 Present/Former Faculty/Staff 

 Business/Corporate Sponsor 

Business/Corporate Name 

        ___________________________ 

 Foundation Supporter 

Donations received by July 
31, 2006.  Please advise us 
of errors or omissions and 
accept our apologies. 

 
To Honor  
Jade Moore (‘07) 
Myah Moore 
 

Class of 1976 
LaShan Miller Sanlin 
 

Class of 1979 
Jon Furukawa 
Michelle Pillen 
 

Class of 1980 
Mae Okihiro 
Kathy Poteet Waracka 
 

Class of 1983 
Robin Lynam 
Debbie Marten Schatz 
Class of 1984 
Kim Ashdown 

Kalāheo High School Foundation—Annual Membership—2006-2007 

Mac Salad 
Adapted by Curtiss Briggs (‘76) 

 

8 ounces elbow macaroni 
2 cups Best Foods mayonnaise 
1/3 bunch parsley (no stems) 
2 ½ ounces carrot, peeled and cut 

into chunks 
1/8 teaspoon pepper 
½  teaspoon pickle relish 
1/8 teaspoon salt 
 

Cook macaroni, drain and dry (must 
be dry for best results).  Use food 
processor to finely mince parsley 
and carrots.  Combine all 
ingredients and mix well.  
Refrigerate at least two hours.  
Taste and add salt and pepper if 
needed.   
Serves 10. 
 
 
 
 

 

 Technology Fund 

 Endowment Fund 

 Given in memory of  

        _______________________________ 

 Given to honor  

        _______________________________ 

Thanks for your support in 2005-2006 
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730 Iliaina Street 
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Kalāheo Yearbooks  - $40 
 

Contact Martha Robertson 
808-254-7900 x215 mrob-

ert575@aol.com 

CLASS REUNIONS 
Reunion Planners:  Please contact our web-
master—sloretero@kalaheofoundation.org. 

 
Class of 1976—30th:  October 20—22, 
2006.  Open to all Kalāheo students between 
1971-1976, grades 7-12.  Contact Michele 
Herras-Mattos 408-396-2073. 
 
Class of 1979—30th:  Planning for Summer 
2009.  Contact Matt Murphy at MMurphy@ 
matson.com or 808-689-1016.  
 
Class of 1982—25th:  Planning for Summer 
2007.  Contact Roger Felipe at Roger.Felipe. 
ctr@edwards.af.mil. 
 
Class of1986—20th: August 5, 2006.  
Contact Michelle Malamala 808-5613 or 
Troy Gomes 808-261-8984. 

Foundation and Alumni 

T-Shirts  $12.00 

Contact Alex Ress at 
alexress99@yahoo.com or 

930 Kainui Drive, Kailua HI  96734 

Light blue 
with 

KALAHEO    
ALUMNI 

or 
KALAHEO 
FOUNDA-

TION 
on the front. 


